
 
 
 

Village of Ravenna Planning Commission 
Meeting Minutes-, 2018 

Village Office-September 11, 2018 
 

Regular Meeting:  Called to order by Chairman Jon Morey at 7:04 pm. 
 
Pledge of Allegiance: Pledged by all in attendance 
 
Roll Call: 
Attendees Present:  Jon Morey, Bill Leszinske Joe Mrnka, Laura Peterson, Dave Ruble, & Zoning 
Administrator-Eric Mayeaux. 
Members Absent: Adam Berciunas & Danny Wingard. 
 
Meeting Minutes:  Jon made a motion to approve the meeting minutes of 8/20/18 with amendments to add 
Danny Wingard to the list of Planning Commission Members, Dave 2nd this motion.  All in attendance approved 
this motion, motion carried. 
 
Approval of Agenda: Jon made a motion to approve the agenda for 9/11/18, Joe 2nd this motion. All in 
attendance approved this motion. 
 
New Business: 
Discuss prior public comment regarding ordinance preventing chickens in the village. 
Christina Scraver: Chicken Ordinance for the Village of Ravenna; we currently do not have one.  She would like 
the Village of Ravenna Planning Commission to consider and put in place an ordinance for the constituents of 
Ravenna within the village limits to allow them to have up to 4 chickens at their residence. The Village of 
Ravenna Planning Commission discussed Ms. Scraver’s request. The Village Planning Commission discussed 
and reviewed other local municipalities, which Jon presented, regarding Chicken Ordinances. Jon will forward 
our ideas to Eric to follow-up with Mark, the village lawyer, to write up what a potential Chicken Ordinance would 
look like for the Village of Ravenna and for the planning commission to review. 
Dave Ruble as Vice-Chairman: Jon made a motion to approve Dave Ruble for an additional term, Bill 2nd this 
motion.  All in attendance approved this motion, motion carried. 
 
Old Business: 
Hometown Pharmacy: does the Village Council wish to take any further action at this time? If so, how 
can Planning Council help? 
Eric has been working on the issue/s with Hometown Pharmacy for the last 5 years between him & Brett 
Beecham/Hometown Pharmacy. Regarding the empty lot being presentable, etc. Follow-up:  Hometown 
Pharmacy plans to grade the lot and plant grass seed to make it a green space (with seating and/or 
landscaping) however, this may not be done by the fall, but, maybe by the springtime. Update: Hometown 
Pharmacy is still planning on turning their lot into a green space, but, there’s been discussion from the village 
board to make that area into a Splash Pad Area. 
 
Public Comment: N/A 
 
Adjournment: Jon adjourned the Village of Ravenna Planning Commission Meeting of 9/11/18 at 8:35 pm. 
 
Next Meeting: Tuesday, October 9th, 2018 Village Office @ 7 pm. 
 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Laura Peterson-Secretary 
            
 


